PDCWG Report

February 12, 2002

The PDCWG will have their first meeting of the year on February 11, 2002.

The PDCWG is working with ERCOT to establish a process to prepare ERCOT system data reports and graphs.  These graphs can be used to analyze ERCOT system frequency control and to identify potential improvements.  The PDCWG will review these graphs on February the 11th and bring them to the ROS meeting.  

The ROS requested the PDCWG to work with ERCOT to record the number of times ERCOT frequency deviated above +/-.05 and the average frequency.  The following frequency data was collected from the TXU EMS system for the month of January:

· Frequency Average = 59.999 Hz 

· STDEV = 0.025216. 

· Frequency deviation greater than +/- .05 = 22.0489 hours for 0.0296 percent of the time. 

· The frequency deviated greater than +/-.05 for more than 5 continuous minutes = 58 times.

· Max frequency = 60.14 Hz

· Min frequency = 59.829 Hz

TXU does not have the scheduled frequency therefore the STDEV calculation was based on actual frequency and not schedule – actual deviation.  The need for a real-time telemetry of scheduled frequency from ERCOT to the QSEs will be discussed in the PDCWG meeting.  

